
 

 

2023/2024 Board of Directors Candidates 

Please review the following bios for your proposed Board of Director Candidates.  

Voting will take place at the 2023 Annual and Special Members’ Meeting. 

Underground Infrastructure Owner Representatives 

Dean Dalpe 

VP of Operational Services and Governance, Enbridge Gas Inc. 
Prior to taking on the role of Operational Services and Governance Director, Dean served as the Director 

of Human Resources, where he was instrumental in the early stages of integration, bringing together two 

Executive teams and aligning benefits, compensation, and organizational design. Dean has also held the 

positions of Director of Gas Storage and Director of Distribution Planning and Records, which has given him 

a broad perspective on the Gas Distribution Business. Prior to coming to Enbridge, Dean was the Director 

of Eastern Canada Gas Operations for TransAlta Energy. Dean has an extensive scope of experience, both 

within the technical field and the corporate environment, which has been a great asset in each of his roles 

and to the Enbridge organization. 

Dean currently serves as Chair of the Board of Directors for Ontario One Call.  

Dean has an MBA from Queen’s University, Kingston, Ontario, and is also a graduate of the Instrumentation 

Engineering Technology and Electronics Programs.  

At home, Dean and his wife are the proud parents of adult sons and enjoy spending family time together.  

 

Ysni Semsedini 

President and CEO of Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. 
Ysni has held previous leadership roles as CEO of Festival Hydro Inc. and President and CEO of Rhyzome 

Networks. Driven by big ideas, innovation, and partnerships, Ysni works collaboratively to move business 

forward, bringing almost 20 years of experience in electricity distribution, telecommunications, 

manufacturing, and health care.  

 

Ysni currently holds numerous board positions including: 

• Past Chair of the Electricity Distributors Association.  

• Director of The Mearie Group. 

• Director of Electrical Safety Authority. 

• Director of Ontario One Call.  



 

 

• Director of Saturn Power. 

Ysni has an undergraduate and master’s degree in Electrical Engineering from Western University and an 

MBA from Wilfrid Laurier University.  

 

Enrico B. Scalera, P.Eng. 

Director of Roads, Parks, and Forestry at the City of Burlington. 
Enrico has over 30 years of program management, engineering, and operational experience, split 

between the private and public industry sectors. He is a driven senior leader who advocates for strategic 

planning, stakeholder engagement, continuous improvement, customer service, and fiscal accountability.  

He started his career in a mid-size engineering firm working within the municipal and transportation 

sectors. From there he went on to work in telecommunications and helped build out the PCS cellular 

network across Canada for various service providers. His public sector experience includes GO Transit 

where he was involved in a variety of station, layover, and maintenance facility developments, as well as 

the Town of Oakville in both the Engineering & Construction and the Roads & Works Operations 

departments. 

Enrico has served on several not-for-profit Boards including:  

• Municipal Engineers Association of Ontario.  

• Ontario One Call. 

• Ontario Regional Common Ground Alliance. 

 

 

Kevin Green 

30 years of experience in Telecommunications. 

He has held senior positions in network management, maintenance, technical support, and global service 

operations.  Kevin is currently the executive-in-charge for Bell Canada’s Outside Plant Maintenance, 

North American Long-Haul Network as well as Field Services Contract Management and Damage 

Prevention nationally.  

Kevin Green currently serves on the Board of Directors for Ontario One Call.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

Excavator Representatives 

Dereck Oikawa 

Senior Vice President, U.S., Operations and Utilities, Aecon. 
Working at Aecon since 2015, Mr. Oikawa has led the Telecommunications, In-Home Services, and Utility 
Engineering portfolios, with executive oversight of Aecon’s utility sector in the United States and its 
strategic expansion. He has worked on developing end-to-end solutions for Aecon’s national telecom 
partners and helped enable the expansion of their broadband networks. Prior to joining Aecon, he held 
various senior management positions with Bell Canada for over 14 years.  

Mr. Oikawa currently serves as: 

• Executive Sponsor for Aecon’s Women Inclusion Network Employee Resource Group.  
• Member of the Utility Contractors’ Association Strategic Planning Committee.  

• Co-chair of the association’s Negotiations Committee.  

He holds a Bachelor of Economics degree from the University of Ottawa and is a member of the Board of 
Directors for Ontario One Call and Momiji Healthcare Society.  

 

Jason Kottelenberg 

President, AVERTEX Utility Solutions Inc. 
An underground utility installation contractor with approximately 200 employees installing electrical, 

telecommunication, water, and sewer utilities in both the public and private sectors across Canada. His 

primary role is to support the management team and the entire workforce in fulfilling customers' needs 

within the context of the company mission principles while being a good place to work, so employees can 

support their loved ones and the communities they live in.  

The safety of workers and the public is paramount.  Both corporately, as a Gold Sponsor of the ORCGA for 

over 15yrs, and individually, serving on committees with the ORCGA, damage prevention is near and dear 

to Jason.  Having grown into his current role, starting as a labourer working with locates firsthand and 

working his way up into the role of President, he has a fundamental understanding of how locates are 

used, managed, and impact workers and organizations from top to bottom.   

Over the years, Jason has served as a Board Member for a private elementary school serving approx. 110 

students. 



 

 

• Currently, he is serving as Chair of the Board. 

• Previously, he was the Education Committee Chair and Vice Chair of the Board.  
Through these experiences and his daily work, he has learned to work with a lot of different people for a 

common goal.  Jason is looking forward to learning in more detail how Ontario One Call works and the 

opportunity to contribute to ensuring reliable, timely, and accurate locates for stakeholders to help keep 

our communities safe.   

Trust is a core value to Jason and is what he seeks to emulate as a volunteer, employee, leader, father, 

and husband. 

 

Darrin Husack 

30 years of experience in the construction industry. 
Specializing in heavy civil construction, safety, and loss management as well as Union and Governmental 

relations. He began his career as a labourer at Delmar-Cormar Construction Company working towards a 

supervisory role. From there he moved on to Dufferin Construction Company where he specialized as a 

Project Engineer and Safety Advisor. At Condrain Group he is responsible for overseeing the complete 

Environmental, Health and Safety Program from policy development to communication, and training with 

a focus on continual evaluation and improvement.  

Darrin has developed amicable relationships with various industry associates, union representatives and 

all levels of Government and Ministry officials in a multitude of capacities. His committee work history 

includes:  

• Construction Management Member on the Chief Prevention Officer’s Prevention Program Review 
Group. 

• Co-Chair of the Construction Legislative Review Committee.  

• Committee member of Ontario’s Chief Coroner’s Construction Fatality Review Committee. 

• Member of WSIB’s Construction Industry Advisory Group.  

• Past Chairman of the Steering Committee of the Civil Construction WSIB Safety Group.  

• Past Director of Infrastructure Health and Safety Association’s (IHSA) Board of Directors (formerly 

CSAO, THSAO, EUSA).  

• Management Co-Chair, representing the OSWCA on the IHSA Provincial Labour Management 

Committee. 

• Co-Chair of IHSA’s Heavy Civil Construction Trades Joint Labour Management Committee.  

• Member of the Best Practices Committee of the Ontario Regional Common Ground Alliance. 

• Ontario Sewer and Watermain Contractor’s Association’s representative on various committees 
related to occupational health and safety.  

 



 

 

Dennis Colautti 

44+ years of experience in the construction industry. 
 
Dennis Colautti grew up in construction. His proud Canadian Italian family founded a 

construction business back in 1919.  First named Colautti Brothers, in the early 1940s, during 
World War II, Keystone Contractors was adopted, sounding a little less Italian!  In 1971, the 
business was sold. 

 
Dennis and his brothers started a new construction company, Colautti Construction Ltd., in 
1973.  Over the next 44 years, the business grew to 160 employees, completing upwards of 60 

million dollars of construction yearly.  Colautti Construction Ltd. was one of the leading 
underground, site development, and concrete repair and rehabilitation contractors in the 
National Capital Region. In early 2017, Colautti Construction was purchased by R.W. Tomlinson 
Ltd. where Dennis stayed on. 

 
Over the years, through hands-on experience in leadership, organization, strategic planning and 
networking, Dennis became the image of Colautti Construction Ltd. He takes pride in attention 

to detail, hard work and problem-solving, settling issues amicably with honesty and integrity. 
Dennis has held various positions on boards including; 

• Executive Director of the National Capital Heavy Construction Association for Ottawa for 
approximately 15 years. 

• President of the National Capital Heavy Construction Association for Ottawa from 2005-
2006. 

• Executive of the Spencerville Agricultural Society for the last 24 years. 

• President of Spencerville Agricultural Society for 3 years. 
 

Dennis holds his upbringing close to his heart, having grown up in a large Italian family.  He was 
married in 2017 to a wonderful lady and jointly they share 4 children and 6 grandchildren.  
Dennis looks forward to serving on the board of Ontario One Call, bringing his expertise to the 

team and extends his thanks for the opportunity. 
 

 


